190307 – FPOM AWS update call
Attendees – Bellerud, Conder, Bettin, Sullivan, Peterson, Baus, Cordie, Mackey, Madson and Kovalchuk
Contractor checked for damage. They found no damage but loose bolts. These bolts will be tightened and the AWS will be tested. Fish counts from March 01-05 are 2 ST on EFL and 0 over the NFL. Bettin asked if the AWS needs to be open. Mackey said yes. Cordie asked ODFW for ST overshoot info and said that 91% of ST that passed BON over shot the TDA some went as far as JDA. The FU breakers are still out for March. During the last week of commissioning, the FU will be running periodically. The FU work is as a pair and one unit cannot be returned fast than the other. The HDC team and FU breaker contractors are working 12hrs a day 7 days a week. Contingency plan in case the AWS does not work– Bellerud suggestions continuing the current plan through Monday. Mackey said that if the AWS is running then there will be no spill operations. The sluicegates will remain in their current configurations through Monday in case the spill operations are needed. TDA will know by COB today if the AWS will be running. Baus suggested adjusting the spill to 0700 but Mackey said to leave as 0600 because we won’t need to call in any crane crew. Cordie will check in around 2 or 3pm with the project and let Baus know if a teletype is needed. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Final decision – After some repairs are made to the AWS, the system will be opened and tested. If it can be run, the AWS will remain in service and the ITS will be run as follows: one gate over unit 3 and three gates over unit 18. If the AWS remains out of service then the modified ITS/spill operations will continue for another week. 
